
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13th October 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Building Works 

 

I am pleased to announce that the school building works that have been taking place since the 

summer are now complete. 
 

We now have two brand new Sixth Form classrooms and bigger PE changing rooms with showers.   

As a result, from Monday 16th October, students are no longer required to attend school in their 

PE kit if they are timetabled to have PE on that day.  Instead, they should arrive to school in their 

Cardinal Pole uniform as usual bringing their school PE kit with them in a plain black bag (no logos).   

 

I hope that the students will enjoy these new facilities and I thank you and them for bearing with us 

during this period. 

 

Flu Vaccinations 

 

I would like to remind parents that students in Years 7-11 are eligible for the flu vaccine  this winter 

and the NHS immunisation team will be in school next Friday 20th October to administer  these.   

Please complete the consent form sent out should you wish your child to receive this nasal spray 

vaccine. It is vital that we maintain our children’s health and attendance at school going into the 

winter season. 

 

Half Term 

 

As we enter our last week at school before half term, may I take this opportunity to thank both 

students and parents for their support and I hope you have a well-earned rest over the next two 

weeks.    We look forward to seeing you back on Monday 6th November 2023. 

 

Yours in service,  

 
Mr A Hall 
HEADTEACHER 


